
 
September 22, 2023  

 
Dear Oak Grove Community, 
 
Thank you to everyone who attended the OGS Board of Education meeting in person or through 
our streaming option. Please see the brief recap of the September meeting.   
 

1. Oak Grove’s early childhood classroom is up and running at Lincoln Early Childhood Center in 
Mundelein School District 45 (see pictures below). Identified students receive speech, occupational 
therapy, and social work weekly. This is the first year Oak Grove has leased an entire classroom and 
constructed the room with new furniture, instructional resources, and curriculum. Administration is 
meeting this year to consider the expansion of early childhood opportunities for next school year.  

2. The Board of Education approved the renewal of the district e-Learning plan to run through 
the next three school years. This plan allows Oak Grove to conduct an e-Learning day in lieu 
of using an emergency day (i.e., snow day), which would need to be made up at the end of the 
school year. Per school code, administration solicited feedback from the Oak Grove 
Education Association, as well as parents before presenting it to the Board for final approval. 
The plan was subsequently submitted to the Regional Office of Education for review and 
approved this week. The final plan will be available on our website.  

3. The OGS student device insurance program is off to a great start with over 100 student 
devices registered for participation. The deadline to indicate your participation for this year is 
Sunday, September 24. There is no obligation to secure insurance, however, the program is 
highly encouraged due to the reasonable registration cost as compared to potential costs 
incurred from student device repairs. More information can be found on the Technology 
Department page on our website.  

 
Thank you for our continued partnership on behalf of OGS students.  

 
The Oak Grove School Board of Education 

 
  

 


